	Minutes

The University of Toledo

3RD Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Monday, September 18, 2006

Driscoll Alumni Center, Schmakel Room
 2:00 p.m.


	The third meeting of the Board of Trustees of The University of Toledo was held on Monday, September 18, 2006, at 2:00 p.m. in the Driscoll Alumni Center, Schmakel Room.  Chair Stansley called the meeting to order.  Joan Stasa, Assistant to the President for Board Affairs, recorded the minutes.
The following Board members were in attendance:

Carroll L. Ashley

Alfred A. Baker

Thomas E. Brady

C. William Fall

Susan E. Gilmore

Marvin K. Himmelein

David G. Huey

William C. Koester

Richard B. McQuade, Jr.

Susan Farrell Palmer
Robert C. Redmond

Richard B. Stansley, Jr.

Olivia K. Summons

John S. Szuch

Cynthia B. Thompson

Joel L. Todd, Jr., Student Trustee

Hernan A. Vasquez

The following Board members were absent:

George L. Chapman

A quorum of the Board was constituted.

The following Senior Leadership Team members were in attendance:

Larry Burns, VP Enrollment Services, Marketing and Communications
Jeffrey P. Gold, Executive VP and Provost for Health Affairs, Dean of the 

   College of Medicine
Ronald McGinnis, Medical Director

William McMillen, VP for Governmental Affairs
Daniel Morissette, Sr. VP for Finance and Strategy
Penny Poplin Gosetti, Executive Assistant to the President

Michael O’Brien, Executive Director for Intercollegiate Athletics

Robert Sheehan, Interim Provost and Executive VP for Academic Affairs
Vern Snyder, VP Institutional Advancement

Special guest, Dr. David Adamany, former President of Temple University and Scholar President In Residence at UT from September 11-22, 2006, was also in attendance.
Chair Stansley requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and requested the Board approve the minutes for the July 6 Board Meeting, the July 31 Special Board Meeting and the Committee Meetings for August 14, September 8 and 11.  They were unanimously approved by the Board.

Chair Stansley requested a motion to approve all consent agenda items. The consent agenda items were approved by the Board with the exception of Trustee Huey who abstained from voting.

Institutional Advancement
Trustee Brady asked Vern Snyder to update the Trustees on the progress of the Capital Campaign.  Goal of the campaign is $100 million and we are presently at $61 million.
Larry Burns discussed Enrollment Services headcount, achievements and opportunities.  He also touched on predictive modeling of our prospective student base, scholarship programs, diversifying the recruitment portfolio and organizational structure adjustments.  The Brand definition was also discussed as a promise; a pledge of quality and service; supports our mission and values; a commitment to consistently exceed expectations.  Mr. Burns also discussed the Brand Awareness Campaign.

Academic Affairs
Chair Palmer asked Rob Sheehan to give a University Accreditation update.  The Higher Learning Commission accreditation visit of September 25-26, 2006 focused on merger activities with accreditation risk minimal.  The Accreditation Council for Graduate Medical Education (ACGME) projected survey date is Fall 2006 for all GME programs.  The ACGME Residency Review Committee for surgical residency project survey date is December 2006 for the Surgery GME Program.  The Accreditation Council for Pharmacy Education (ACPE) projected survey date is February 2007 for the College of Pharmacy.  
Jeff Gold discussed UT’s College of Medicine Incoming Class for 2010.  The new direct from high school students 2005 and 2006 was discussed by Rob Sheehan  

An anatomy software presentation was given by Dr. Mark Hankin of the Department of Neurosciences and Mr. Roy Schneider from the Center for Creative Instruction.  

Facilities
Chuck Lehnert, Associate VP for Facilities and Construction, discussed reengineering of the facilities group showing the previous structure and today’s structure.  The advantages of the new structure are greater diversity, fewer hand-offs, more efficiency, greater accountability, better standardization and cost control (stabilization).  Existing classroom inventory was discussed for the Main Campus, the Health Science Campus, the Scott Park Campus, and the Art Museum Campus.  Additional space that could be considered for classroom use was discussed for the Main, Health Science, and Scott Park Campuses.  Major projects and estimated project costs were reviewed.
Finance
Chair Fall updated the Trustees on the Committee meetings held August 14 and September 11.  Daniel Morissette advised the July-August 2006 budget status.  Hospital volume is favorable to budget for July and August.  He indicated that UT received a bond rating upgrade by Standard and Poor’s.
Audit
Chair Summons announced that a meeting is scheduled with outside auditors early October.  She mentioned that Kankam Kwabena is drafting an audit plan for review by the Board within the next couple months.  Daniel Morissette reported that there is progress on FY’06 closeout and that Plante & Moran is auditing the MUO books, while Ernst & Young is auditing the UT books.   
Review of funds for Charter Schools was discussed.  UT is sponsor of a number of Charter Schools in the State of Ohio.  Mr. Morissette mentioned that Lynn Hutt, Compliance Officer, indicated that UT is accounting for receipts properly.  It was mentioned that a Charter Schools update may be provided at some time in the future.  
Human Resources
Chair Thompson reviewed workforce reengineering and UT merger-related department jobs abolished, reassignments, and abolishment of positions not related to the merger.  Campus police are strategically working with the two police unions to merge campus police within the next 12 months. Distinct units were created for Facilities and Construction and Facilities Operation to better manage renovation needs, balancing that with daily maintenance efforts.  Information Technology plans are underway to move to a common human resource information system, financial system, student information system, email system, and security system over the next 18-24 months.  Purchasing Services are now under one leader and transitioning to common processes to maximize efficiencies and economies of scale.  Safety has been consolidated for both campuses and Risk Management also consolidated for both campuses and moved under Legal, Tom Claire. 
Chair Stansley entertained a motion to approve the Health Science Campus Personnel Actions as presented by Bill Logie and the Board voted unanimously to approve (EXHIBIT 1).
Student Affairs
Chair Gilmore reported that there were no incidents after the last home football game and mentioned the new UTPD bureau focusing on Student Affairs and community policing to ensure the safety of UT students.  Incidents at DuKane and Montreal Universities were mentioned and it was suggested that a contingency response to crisis situations be explored. Ms. Gilmore mentioned that they are addressing student behavioral issues, alcohol related incidents, by working with the community, alcohol education efforts, Alcohol and Substance Abuse Advisory Committee and student code of conduct presentations.  Work also continues on the President’s Commission on Student Centeredness.
Board Administration and Trusteeship
Chair McQuade mentioned that he would be giving a Conflict of Interest presentation at the next Committee meeting.  He is also working with President Jacobs on an annual presentation on goals and assessment.
Health Science and Clinical Care

Jeff Gold briefly discussed the detailed account of the credentials process.
The Board voted to enter into Executive Session in order to discuss privileged information related to the evaluation of medical staff personnel appointments.  Mr. Ashley, yes; Mr. Baker, yes; Mr. Fall, yes; Ms. Gilmore, yes; Mr. Himmelein, yes; Mr. Koester, yes; Judge McQuade, yes; Ms. Palmer, yes; Mr. Stansley, yes; Ms. Summons, yes; Mr. Szuch, yes; Ms. Thompson, yes; and Mr. Vasquez, yes.  The Board members voted to come out of Executive Session.
Dr. Ronald McGinnis presented the Chief of Staff report and requested that the Board approve the report.  Mr. Stansley moved that the full Board approve the Chief of Staff Report and it was unanimously approved by the Board (EXHIBIT 2).
Dr. Jacobs commented briefly on the book distributed to the Board by Dr. Poplin Gosetti entitled “Merging Two Great Institutions:  Creating the Future.”   This document, while not intended to be a final report, stands as a testament to the hard work that was involved in making the merger a reality.  It showcases thoughts, ideas and recommendations on how to successfully integrate operations.  And, it provides information on actions considered, actions taken and progress made.
There being no further business before the Board, Mr. Stansley adjourned the meeting at 4:15 p.m.
	CALL TO ORDER

ATTENDANCE

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA
COMMITTEE REPORTS
COMMITTEE REPORTS CONTINUED
COMMITTEE REPORTS CONTINUED
EXECUTIVE SESSION
CHIEF OF STAFF
PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS

ADJOURNMENT


EXHIBIT 1
 View attachment
EXHIBIT 2
CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT

September 18, 2006

New Medical Staff Appointments

Daniel F. Grum, M.D.

Anesthesiology Service

Active Staff Status

Privileges in Anesthesiology

Effective 9/18/06

Christopher Halasy, M.D.

Family Medicine Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Family Medicine


Effective 9/18/06


David M. Krol, M.D., M.P.H.


Pediatrics Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Pediatrics


Effective 9/18/06


Michael P. Nedley, D.D.S.


Surgery Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Dentistry


Effective 9/18/06


Charles Rothberg, M.D.


Surgery Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Neurosurgery


Effective 9/18/06


Amy Smith, D.D.S.


Surgery Service


Courtesy Staff Status


Privileges in Dentistry


Effective 9/18/06


Geoffrey Sultana, M.D.


Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation


Effective 10/1/06

Douglas Washing, M.D.


Pathology Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Pathology


Effective 9/19/06

Medical Staff Reappointments from Provisional to Full Staff Status


Fouad Butto, M.D.


Pediatrics Service


Courtesy Staff Status


Privileges in Pediatrics


Matthew K. Holdship, D.D.S., M.D.


Surgery Service


Courtesy Staff Status


Privileges in Dentistry


Eiad W. Omran, M.D.


Emergency Medicine Service


Active Staff Status to Courtesy Staff Status


Privileges in Emergency Medicine


Valarie N. Stricklen, M.D.


Pediatrics Service


Active Staff Status


Privileges in Pediatrics

Clinical Associate Staff Reappointments


Patricia Bair, MSW, LISW


Psychiatry Service


Privileges as Licensed Independent Social Worker


Sponsor:  Theodor Rais, M.D.


Theresa Barabash, MSN, APRN, BC


Urology Service


Privileges as Certified Nurse Practitioner


Sponsor:  Kenneth Kropp, M.D.


Michelle Bodie, PA-C


Internal Medicine Service


Privileges as Physician Assistant


Sponsor:  Lorie Gottwald, M.D.

Dennis M. Bullen, CRNA


Anesthesiology Service


Privileges as Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetist


Sponsor:  Alan Marco, M.D., M.M.M.

Karen Graham, PA-C


Neurology Service


Privileges as Physician Assistant


Sponsor:  Lawrence Elmer, M.D.


Belinda Heywood, PA-C


Emergency Medicine Service


Privileges as Physician Assistant


Sponsor:  Kris Brickman, M.D.


Shirley Kujawa, RN, BSN


Obstetrics and Gynecology Service


Privileges as Fertility Nurse


Sponsor:  Lynda Wolf, M.D.


E.I. Parsai, PhD


Radiation Therapy Service


Privileges as Medical Physicist


Sponsor:  John Feldmeier, D.O.

Change in Medical Staff Status


Ralph Dobelbower, M.D., Ph.D.


Radiation Therapy Service


From Active Staff Status to Honorary Staff Status

Change in Medical Staff Status and Reinstatement of Privileges


Martin Debeukelaer, M.D.


Pediatrics Service


From Honorary Staff Status to Courtesy Staff Status


Privileges in Pediatrics







